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Researchers at Wake Forest Baptist Medical Center are looking for ways to treat the debilitating disease, Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis (ALS), which is also known as Lou Gehrig’s Disease. In previous research, Dr. Carol Milligan and colleagues found that administration of “heat shock” proteins to mice actually delayed the onset of ALS symptoms and extended survival times. One of the most interesting results was that the loss of connectivity between neuron and muscle that causes muscle weakness in ALS was stopped.  This is big news for this potential new treatment of the progressive neurodegenerative disease.
Sadly,the project was stalled because making a protein is difficult and expensive.  Commercial sources of the protein appeared to vary in effectiveness, and were prohibitively expensive. The Blazeman Foundation had supported another pilot project in the Milligan Lab, and when they learned that what seemed to be the most promising project was stalled they wanted to help move it along. “Looking for new ideas and supporting the science behind them is why our son, Jon, started the Blazeman Foundation,” says Bob Blais, who with his wife Mary Ann runthe foundation.  Funds from the Blazeman Foundation and the Brian White Funds from the Department of Neurology at WFSM have allowed the project to proceed.  

Dr. Mac Robinson originally made the recombinant protein while a graduate student in the lab.  At this time, the protein production was fairly pure, but crude and only small amounts could be made at any one time.  Dr. Robinson moved onto a postdoctoral position where he gained experience and training in genomic analysis and epidemiology.  Learning more about asthma, diabetes and cardiovascular disorders, Mac became more determined that ALS was the area that needed the most focused research.  When Dr. Milligan learned of the possibility of continuing the Hsp70 project she contacted Mac.  The situation was right for him to return to the Department of Neurobiology and Anatomy as a junior faculty member.  
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With a year of the project complete, Drs. Milligan and Robinson are pleased to report that they have developed protocols to produce the recombinant protein at purity that exceeds FDA standards.  More importantly, they can produce large quantities of the protein.  Experiments are underway to test the newly made protein in the mouse.  If the results are comparable to the original results, Wake Forest Innovations, the third component of this collaborative endeavor will begin to develop the means to transfer the protocols from the lab to a GMP facility for clinical-grade production.  Ideally, in a year or two we will report that negotiations are underway with the FDA to being a Phase One clinical trial at the Wake Forest ALS Center.

Figure:  Dr. Robinson explains the Hsp70 project to Summer Intern Jaweria Afreen.
